FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
This is a Freedom of Information request. 
I would like to know:

- how many liability orders has the council sought over council tax arrears between 31 March 2023 and 31 October 2024?
38,333 liability orders were granted for council tax arrears in the time frame referenced.


- how many of these liability orders has resulted in bailiffs being sent to collect the debt?
After a liability order has been granted our first action is to always attempt to make a payment arrangement. If this is not possible we check to see if an application for deductions from earnings or DWP benefits can be made. We do this before any referral to bailiffs. In the meantime, at any point the debtor can request a payment arrangement after a liability order has been granted. 

The number of liability orders that get referred to baliffs is recorded on each individual case file.  Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We do not hold the information requested in a reportable format; this data isn’t collated. Staff would be required to trawl through each individual case file/liability order, to establish the date it was granted and progression with payment etc. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
